Minutes
Iowa State Association of Counties
Board of Directors Meeting
ISAC Offices, 5500 Westown Parkway, Suite 190, West Des Moines, Iowa 50266
Phone 515.244.7181
Present: Harlan Hansen, Melvyn Houser, Joan McCalmant, Peggy Rice, Matt Cosgrove, Wayne Clinton, Deb McWhirter, Wayne Walter, Marge Pitts, Grant Veeder, Jim George, R.J. Moore, Lonny Pulkrabek, Wayne Chizek
Absent: Darin Raymond, Joe Neary, Jeff Garrett, Russell Wood, AJ Mumm, Kathy Babcock, Lu Barron, Linda Langston
Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bennett, Brad Holtan, Kristi Harshbarger, Robin Harlow, Hanna De Groot, Jamie Cashman, Stacy Horner
Wednesday, February 19, 2014

ISAC President Harlan Hansen called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm and led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Approval of Minutes

The ISAC Board of Directors meeting minutes from January 24, 2014 were reviewed. 

Moved by Grant Veeder, seconded by Jim George to approve the minutes as written. The motion passed unanimously.
The ETC/CSN Board of Directors meeting minutes from January 24, 2014 were reviewed for informational purposes. 

The ISAC Executive Committee meeting minutes from February 4, 2014 were reviewed. 

Moved by Melvyn Houser, seconded by Joan McCalmant to approve the minutes as written. The motion passed unanimously.
The ISAC Board recessed for the ETC Board meeting and reconvened at its conclusion. 

Management Report

Brad Holtan reviewed the ISAC financial report dated January 31, 2014. He reported that health insurance claims are up this year. ISAC will be contracting with SilverStone for certification that our health plans meet the minimum value requirements established by the Affordable Care Act. 
Moved by Wayne Clinton, seconded by Lonny Pulkrabek to receive the financial report as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 
Kristi Harshbarger reported that the ISAC tax increment financing webinar was a success with over 100 attendees and great feedback. Educational webinars will be continued in the future. She gave an update on the HIPAA policy rollout and other legal matters.
Brad reported that an increase in the ISAC credit line is needed and reviewed the recommended increases.

Moved by Melvyn Houser, seconded by Grant Veeder to approve the credit increase in the amount of $30,000 as recommended. The motion passed unanimously.
Robin Harlow reviewed an action plan prepared by the County Strategic Technology Advisory Resource (CoSTAR) that included six main action items of the committee: information collection, awareness campaign, webinars, information clearinghouse website, all day technology summit for county officials, and spring/fall schools. Wayne Chizek is the current chair of CoSTAR.
ISAC Budget Presentation

Bill Peterson presented the proposed ISAC budget for FY 2015 that was recommended by the ISAC Executive Committee. He reviewed significant income and expenditure adjustments and discussed salary adjustments and increased staffing needs. The proposed budget (option 1) recommends the following: a county dues increase of $200 per county; an increase in conference registration fees of $20 per registrant; a 3% salary adjustment for the executive director; a 3% increase in the staff salary line item and associated benefit cost increases; the implementation of a short term disability policy for staff; and a capped retirement contribution of 8.5% for employees. The Board was also presented with another option (option 2) containing a 2.5% increase in the staff salary line item. The Board discussed the budget amply including questions regarding IPAIT losses, the proposed dues increase, and lease costs.
Moved by Lonny Pulkrabek, seconded by Grant Veeder to approve and recommend to the full membership the FY 2015 ISAC budget option 1. 

The Board discussed the increase in conference registration fees at length. The importance of keeping registration rates low to encourage conference attendance was stressed. It was noted that ISAC’s conference registration fees compare favorably with other organizations. 
The motion passed unanimously.

Conference and Meetings Report

Rachel Bennett gave an update on County Day at the Capitol being held March 12. 

Stacy Horner reviewed the 2014 Spring School of Instruction scenario for the Board. Rachel gave an update on exhibitors and reported that a 50/50 raffle will be held during the conference as a fundraiser for the ISAC Education Foundation.  

Stacy presented an updated agenda for the 2014 ISAC Fall School of Instruction including a silent auction reception. 

Moved by Deb McWhirter, seconded by Joan McCalmant to approve the 2014 Fall School agenda as recommended. The motion passed unanimously.
Rachel reviewed the activities being held in conjunction with the 2014 NACo Legislative Conference in Washington, D.C. 
Legislative Reports

Jamie Cashman gave an update on the expected status of the ISAC priorities and objectives as of the end of the first funnel. He also reported on a meeting with the Department of Human Services regarding mental health redesign. 

Hanna De Groot reported on the elections, recorders technical, treasurers technical, records requests and marriage license bills. 
Thursday, February 20, 2014
Present: Harlan Hansen, Melvyn Houser, Joan McCalmant, Peggy Rice, Matt Cosgrove, Wayne Clinton, Marge Pitts, Grant Veeder, Jim George, R.J. Moore, Lonny Pulkrabek, Wayne Chizek
Absent: Wayne Walter, Deb McWhirter, Darin Raymond, Joe Neary, Jeff Garrett, Russell Wood, AJ Mumm, Kathy Babcock, Lu Barron, Linda Langston
Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bennett, Brad Holtan, Kristi Harshbarger, Hanna De Groot, Lucas Beenken
Legislative Update Continued

Lucas Beenken gave updates on gas tax, rural improvement zones, county improvement zones, broadband expansion, enterprise zones, equalization notices, stop signs, and military tax exemptions.
Scholarship Update

President Hansen presented the Scholarship Selection Committee results. Minor changes were made to the scholarship application to help future committees. 
County Visit Report
Bill reviewed and discussed the county visit reports that were completed by staff following their 2013 visits. The Board discussed membership suggestions.
President Hansen reviewed the 2014 ISAC Committee Appointments. 

Board members shared issues, concerns, ideas, achievements, etc. with other board members.

President Hansen adjourned the meeting at 10:30 am.
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